

**SỞ GIÁO DỤC VÀ ĐÀO TẠO  
QUẢNG NINH**

**Đề thi thử số 10 (60)**

**KỲ THI TUYỂN SINH VÀO LỚP 10 THPT  
NĂM HỌC 2022**

**Môn thi: Tiếng Anh Thời gian làm bài: 60 phút**

**I/ Choose the word in each group that has the underlined part pronounced differently**

- |               |           |             |              |
|---------------|-----------|-------------|--------------|
| 1. A. wanted  | B. needed | C. cooked   | D. naked     |
| 2. A. machine | B. chef   | C. children | D. champagne |
| 3. A. pew     | B. sew    | C. few      | D. new       |
| 4. A. town    | B. cow    | C. slow     | D. row       |
| 5. A. blood   | B. rough  | C. flood    | D. mood      |
| 6. A. good    | B. food   | C. took     | D. cook      |
| 7. A. plough  | B. enough | C. cough    | D. rough     |

**II. Choose the word in each group that has the stress pattern different from others**

- |                 |              |             |              |
|-----------------|--------------|-------------|--------------|
| 8. A. piano     | B. policeman | C. souvenir | D. museum    |
| 9. A. advertise | B. chemistry | C. history  | D. introduce |
| 10. A. iron     | B. system    | C. Canadian | D. prisoner  |

**III. Choose the best answer by underlined the correct words.**

- My house .... in 1986 (is built/ was building/ was built/ has been built)
- The doctor ....me not to stay up late at night (advised/ suggested/ insisted/ forced)
- Tomorrow we'll got to Noi Bai Airport to meet Daisy, ....comes from Malaysia (who/ whom/ whose/ that)
- His house looks very large and beautiful. It is ....house  
(a seven-room/ a seven-rooms/ seven room/ seven rooms)
- If you get up early, you ....late (weren't/ wouldn't be/ aren't/ won't be)
- It's very hot today. I wish I ....on the beach now (am/ was/ were/ had been)
- When he lived in the city, he ....to the theater twice a week (uses to go/ has gone/ used to go/ was going)
- My father asked us ....too much playing computer games  
(not to spending/ did not spend/ not to spend/ to not spend)
- Hoai Anh cannot remember the name of the restaurant ....she ate her favorite roast duck  
(which/ whose/ whom/ where)
- If I were a flower, I ....sun flower (was/ were/ will be/ would be)
- Nobody went to the party, ....? (does he/ do they/ didn't they/ did they)
- It is nearly 3 months ....he visited his parents (while/ during/ since/ when)
- ....population is another unpleasant result we have to solve (Increased/ Increasing/ The Increase/ To increase)
- If we .... enough time, we'll study this exercise more carefully (will have/ have/ had/ would have)
- What would you do, if you ....a UFO? (see/saw/ would see/ had seen)

**IV/ Find ONE mistake in each sentence**

- Nam asked Mai what can he do to help her
- Summer in England is the better season of all
- I have so much money that I don't know what do with it
- What are you doing, Mom? – I am listening to the forecast weather on Tv
- We usually go to our home village at least once a week on summer

**V/ Word forms**

- A lot of toys encourage children's .....
- The factory has provided cheaper .....lately
- Burning coal is an .....way of heating a house.  
Gas is much cheaper
- She has one of the biggest art .....in Britain and she  
is the most famous .....in the world
- .....has caused many terrible disasters
- .....often walk through the streets
- Gas and oil .....always increase in cold water.

**VI/ Read the following passage then answer the questions.**

Environment pollution is one of the most serious problems of mankind today. Air, water and soil are necessary to all living things. Man operates machines and vehicles that fill the air with noise. They also dirty the air with gases and smoke. Badly polluted air can cause illness and even death. Man destroys natural beauty by littering garbage on the land and in the water. They poison the water with chemicals and other waste materials. Polluted water kills fish and other marine life. They damage the soil with too many fertilizers and pesticides. Pollution of soil reduces the amount of land that is available for growing food. Environmental pollution also brings ugliness to man's naturally beautiful world. Governments should pass laws that require people and factory owners to stop certain polluting activities.

- What is mankind's most serious problem nowadays? .....
- According to the writer, who makes the earth dirty? .....
- Why do fish and other marine life die? .....

*Quá khứ*

Nếu bạn không tận hưởng cuộc sống  
hiện tại mà mình đang sống, tương lai  
của bạn chắc chắn sẽ tối tăm. Nhìn  
mãi vào quá khứ chỉ khiến bạn bỏ lỡ  
những điều hay ở hiện tại – những  
điều bạn xứng đáng có được.



có thể có một ngày nào đó bạn  
cảm thấy đặc biệt khó khăn  
đừng nản trí vì.....



đó có thể sẽ là ngày  
bạn dc thu hoạch lớn!

**IMAGINE  
PRODUCE  
ECONOMY**

**COLLECT  
COLLECT  
FOREST  
CRY  
CONSUME**

41. Is it good using a lot of fertilizers and pesticides? .....
42. Does pollution of soil reduce the amount of land that is good for growing? .....
43. What should governments do about this problem? .....

**VII/ Choose the word that best fits the blank in the following passages**

I went to Australia on a student program last year and I like to (44).....you about it. I was very (45) .....when I knew I was going to Australia because I had never been there before. I didn't think about the problems of speaking English (46) .....I met my host family. At first I couldn't communicate with them because my English was so bad. All the five years I had been learning English that wasn't much used at all (47) .....we didn't have real practice at school. Even though my grammar was good, my pronunciation wasn't. My problem is (48) .....- 'l' and 'r'. For example, Australian people often asked "What do you eat in Vietnam?" I wanted to tell them that we eat rice, but they didn't understand when I said "We eat lice" ...

44. A. say B. tell C. talk D. speak  
 45. A. exciting B. excites C. excited D. excite  
 46. A. after B. until C. when D. while  
 47. A. although B. even C. because D. so  
 48. A. pronouncing B. speaking C. reading D. telling

**VIII/Finish these sentences**

49. People say that they bought this shop last year  
 → It is .....
50. "How much do you think it will cost?" he said to me  
 → He asked .....
51. Mr Brown's team has lost the game. He looks very sad  
 → Mr Brown .....
52. Do you know the man who sat next to me at Nam's birthday party last night?  
 → You know .....
53. It took Minh about 2 hours to do his homework yesterday  
 → Minh .....
53. We were late for school because it rained heavily  
 → Because of .....
54. My father used to ask us to water the flowers every day  
 → We .....
55. It's nearly 10 years since Lee Min Hoo last spoke to Suzy  
 → Lee Min Ho hasn't .....
57. His car is more expensive than my car  
 → My car is not .....
58. This is the first time he has traveled to Paris.  
 → He has never .....
59. The last time I came to Seoul was 2 years ago  
 → I haven't .....
60. "Can you give him this bowl of soup, please?"  
 → She asked me .....

Những điều cần rút kinh nghiệm sau khi làm Test này: .....

*Tùy duyên*

*Tùy duyên không phải là từ bỏ một cách vô tội vạ và tùy tiện. Tùy duyên là thuận theo nhân duyên, nhìn thấu được chuyện lý hợp của đời người, từ đó có được sự ứng dụng lạc quan và đứng ngoài được mất.*



Môn đó "nhảm chán" lắm nên mình mới thất bại



Tư duy cố định  
Fixed mindset

Thất bại là một phần tất yếu của quá trình học hỏi



Tư duy phát triển  
Growth mindset

Giữa thành công và thất bại  
có con sông gian khổ,  
trên con sông đó có cây cầu tên là  
**SỰ CỐ GẮNG**



VẬY THEO BẠN  
CHÚNG TA CẦN  
CỐ GẮNG  
BAO NHIÊU LÀ ĐỦ?

